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1.0
INTRODUCTION

1.1
Emergency communications are a vital part of the modern fire, rescue and EMS service.  Efficient communications are essential to the effective handling of all fire, EMS, and rescue situations.  

The benefits achieved from technical advances in communications can be quite unsatisfactory and incomplete if the Field Users are unacquainted with, and/or fail, to use efficient operating procedures.  Carelessness by any individual or organization can destroy the well-planned organization of any communications system.  Thus, whether or not the System is utilized to its maximum effectiveness depends upon the training received by all personnel.  Thorough schooling in radio procedures and efficient operation of equipment is of the utmost importance.

Scanners are commonplace in many homes and news centers; this is sometimes the only direct contact the fire, rescue and EMS services have with the public.  The best departments may be judged poorly in the eyes of the public because of improper radio use and procedures.

l.2
This manual has been developed for the Fire, Rescue, and EMS services of Lycoming and Sullivan Counties.  It is designed to standardize Communications procedures and maintain the discipline required in an Emergency Communications System.  Proper use of these procedures will ensure the maximum utilization of the Communications facilities and enhance the capability and efficiency of all Fire, Rescue, and EMS Services in both counties.

1.3 Each Chief shall have the responsibility of ensuring that the procedures outlined in this manual are followed by each individual operator.

1.4 
Lycoming County provides a website to access information available to all users at www.lyco.org .  The Department of Public Safety has a link with information regarding “Public Safety”.  You will find this on the left hand side towards the middle of the page.  Also on the county’s webpage is a secure site for fire chiefs and their assistants called “FCAB Secure Site”.  This link is located on the County’s main webpage on the right hand side close to the bottom.  In order to access this secured site, the Chief of the department would need to send the Department of Public Safety a letter confirming himself as chief on your department letterhead and include any assistant/deputy chief that he wishes to have access to that site.  Then DPS will reply to the letter and provide instructions to each party on what they must do to gain access.  There are many items of interest on the site.  Most important are current box cards, proposed box cards, Field Users’ Manual, and FCAB minutes and By-Laws.  
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